
COUNCIL MEETING - DECEMBER 18, 2001

PROPOSED APPLICATIONS OF THE CITY OF TORONTO 
TO THE MINISTRY OF THE ENVIRONMENT TO AMEND 
KEELE VALLEY LANDFILL SITE CERTIFICATE OF APPROVAL 
FILE: A 230610

Recommendation

Councillor Mario Ferri recommending that the City of Vaughan Council advise the Ontario 
Ministry of the Environment that the City of Vaughan supports the submission of 
applications by the City of Toronto to the Ministry of the Environment to amend the Keele 
Valley Landfill Site Certificate of Approval #A 23061 to: 

1. I) “Change the definition of the lands that make up the post closure site; 

II) Use additional site boundary criteria triggers to monitor the site and its 
control system; and 

III) Change the rapid stabilization program (leachate recirculation) to 
eliminate high rate pumping and injection of moisture into the site;” 

it being pointed out that once the actual submissions are made to the Ministry, 
that the Ministry will formally circulate those Applications to the City of Vaughan 
for formal comments; 

2. That a formal, specific, and detailed request be made to the Minister of the 
Environment early in the New Year, to have the Provincial Government remove 
any and all legislative provisions (i.e., additional lift provisions) that may be 
currently in place that could hinder or delay the complete closing of the Keele 
Valley Landfill Site on or before December 31, 2002. 

3. That the Region of York be requested to also support these resolutions and that 
copies be forwarded to: 

• The Honourable Michael Harris, Premier 
• The Honourable Elizabeth Witmer, Minister of Environment 
• Tina Molinari, M.P.P. Thornhill 
• Greg Sorbara, M.P.P., Vaughan-King-Aurora 
• City of Toronto 
• York Major Holdings Inc. 

Purpose

The purpose of this report is to obtain City of Vaughan support to the submission of 
proposed applications by the City of Toronto to amend the Certificate of Approval 
governing the operation, maintenance and closing of the Keele Valley Landfill Site. 

Background - Analysis and Options

Attached to this report are documents filed by the City of Toronto and its public meeting 
of Tuesday, November 27, 2001, to support its proposed application(s) to the Ministry of 
the Environment to amend the Certificate of Approval of/for the Keele Valley Landfill Site. 



The documents provided are a “Summary of the City of Toronto’s Proposed 
Amendments to the Provisional Certificate of Approval A 230610 for the Keele 
Valley Landfill Site” and outline in detail the proposed amendments that the City of 
Toronto is putting forward to the Ministry of the Environment. 

The Ratepayer Associations affected by the influence of Keele Valley have indicated their 
support of Toronto’s position as has Vaughan C.A.R.E.S. as did the public (by show of 
hands +180) at Toronto’s November 27, 2001 Public Meeting. 

The Keele Valley Landfill Site Liaison Committee has also received a presentation of the 
details of the Amendments from the City of Toronto. 

Conclusion

City Council’s support to the above-noted recommendations is respectfully requested. 

Attachments

1. Documents Filed by the City of Toronto 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mario Ferri 
Councillor 












